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Comments on Annual Report MA Barger Parasites of Aquatic Ectotherms

Previous collections (in 2007 and 2008) approached the survey of parasites through a
traditional “dissect-what-you-catch” approach. This led to recovery of many individual
host and parasite taxa, each unfortunately represented by very few individuals. In the case
of parasites, numerous individuals are usually needed in order to identify each species.
Thus, for the great majority of parasite species recovered in 2007-08, only a small
fraction could be identified. This represents the key logistical problem to be solved in
order to ensure that a comprehensive survey of the parasites can be made, and that it will
result in data that is useful and accurate. Nevertheless, two species new to science were
discovered and described in 2007 and 2008 (publications in Comparative Parasitology in
Jan. 2010).

In 2009, I altered my collection strategy to a “targeted-host” approach, in which I
selected, prior to collection, a limited number of host taxa to collect and dissect for
parasites. This resulted in a far smaller overall recovery of hosts and parasites, but a
massive increase in the number of taxa recovered that could be identified to species.
Whereas in past years only ~10% of parasite species could be identified (because of
insufficient numbers of speciments), in 2009 all parasite species are represented by
sufficient individuals to allow species-level identification (including discovery of species
new to science). Finally, although the total number of parasite species recovered is
smaller in 2009 than previous years, the absolute number of species that can be positively
identified has increased 2-fold.

Having solved the primary logistical problem of this work this past summer, I am now in
a position to tackle the survey and inventory in a more comprehensive and dedicated
manner. My research plan for 2010 (see request for funding, to follow) involves spending
the entirety of the summer of 2010 in Texas working on the ATBI. T will spend
approximately 15 weeks in SE Texas, and I will dedicate 100% of my research efforts to
the work of this TWiG. With a successful collection strategy evolved and a lengthy
period of time to work, I can move this parasite work forward immensely. In addition,
there is a possibility that I will be granted sabbatical in Fall, 2010. If that is the case, then
I will be able to nearly double the 2010 ATBI work.



